| Daniel J Penney public comments during BOFC monthly meeting of 3/11/2019:

Mr. Penney shared that he was surprised that under account line item 7403 (Vehicle Repairs) that a
significant and unusual debit of $11,607.75 had not been questioned by any of the commissioners
present. Also, while an explanation was requested by a member of the public, none was provided at this
meeting.

Mr. Penney requested that the commission provide comment relative to the need and expense to
initiate an actuarial study. After Commissioner Bartolotta requested that commission chairman Gregorio
provide comment, he offered that the estimated expense would be some $8,000 - $10,000 and the need
was related to ongoing matters associated with the CBA negotiations.

It was noted that the minutes being approved tonight should reflect that the previous meeting minutes
should reflect that said meeting had in-fact been adjourned and that a new meeting should not have
been initiated, without required proper notice, relative to CGS / FOIC mandates. This was supported by
the fact that, when the meeting was adjourned, some of the attendees had their coats on and were
starting to leave the adjourned meeting.

Mr. Penney requested that further comment be offered relative to recent overtime payments made to
the district relative to standby expenses at the power plant. No comment was offered during the regular
monthly meeting of this date.




